"Stavting churches and tvaining preachers in the Dominican Republic”

September 2018

Beloved Brethren,

By the grace of the Lord, on August 16 we celebrated 18 years of serving as missionaries in the Dominican Republic. The
years have passed, and they testify that our great God has sustained us and allowed us to be productive in His work. The
glory belongs to Him always for calling us to preach the Gospel to those who are in the darkness of sin.

This year the work has been very intense. Apart from all the work required by the church, several doors have been opened to
preach at conferences and others Haitian churches. The Haitian Christians are very faithful to the Lord and truly enjoy
listening to the preaching of the Gospel. Many of them are responding to the call of salvation. As you know, almost two million
of them live here in the Dominican Republic. The Lord had allowed me to witness to them and win some of them for Christ.
Glory to God!

Another blessing we received was the salvation of some of the parents of the children on our routes, like Eduardo’s parents
and Luis José’s mother, who brought her other two children to church. Chariel also brought his mom, and his father promised ‘
me that he would come to church. Please help us pray, because all these kids get involved in playing baseball if their parents
do not come to the church. Then when they grow up, we eventually lose them because they get discouraged and stop
attending church. Here in the Dominican Republic, the church has to fight with the Devil and the baseball offers to keep our
young people in church. It's a great victory when we win the whole family for Christ.

The new semester in our Bible college will begin the second week of September. Please pray for more students to enroll in
our college. Last semester we had three new students, and all three finished the semester well. We want God to continue
using us to train strong pastors and leaders for our churches.

Of all the people who were saved in the last few months, Elaine and Naiia decided to be baptized. We thank the Lord |
for those who have obeyed the Lord in baptism during this year. ‘

Sister Nafia’s baptism

Sister Elaine’s baptism

“For | am not ashamed of the gospel of Christ: for it is the power of God unto salvation to every one that believeth to
the Jew first, and also to the Greek." Romans I:/6
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Please keep praying for my wife's health and for mine so that the Lord may continue to use us for His glory. Thank you again
for always praying for us and for your financial help, which show us the evidences of your love for us and for the cause of the

Gospel of our great God.
Prayer Requests:

1. Pray for more soul winners and workers.

2. Pray for $140,000 for the purchase of the church property.

3. Pray for the new semester of the Caribbean Fundamental Bible College.

4. Pray for our physical health and for the fullness of God's power in our lives.

Because Jesus Christ lives,

stwines & Dora s9monds

Andres & Dora Amords

Your Missionaries in Dominican Republic
Philippians 1:6




